The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Election Supervisors was held July 9th at 3 P.M. at the office at 103 So. Potomac Street.

The following members of the Board were present:

Mr. Thomas E Harclerode, Pres.

Mr. Donald E Zombro

Mr. Charles G Bikle

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and were approved as read.

I reported to Board that 1275 transfer's had been mailed and 278 voters had been removed for moving out of County.

Custodian Richard Long & William Dorsey, reported on their schooling regarding voting machines at Jamestown, N.Y. Glen Thomas, Rep. Substitute custodian, also attended meeting. Letter was received from Automatic Voting Machine Co., in which they enclosed Custodian Certificates attesting to their knowledge of their Automatic Voting Machine, and felt that Washington County would benefit by their instructions. Certificates stated they had completed their detailed course of instructions in the preparation of Automatic Voting Machines for Primary and General Elections, and in their opinion, they were fully qualified to handle the several phases incident to the use of the voting machines used in Washington County, the certificates were signed by R. E. Erickson, National Field Service Manager.

Mr. Lon Ridenour Democrat Substitute Custodian was contacted to ascertain if he was still interested in continuing in this capacity, he will consider this and advise us later.

Mr. Long wrote letter to factory thanking them for thier training and courtesies shown them while at factory. He suggested to the Board that building housing all machines would be a big advantage and the saving of much time in travel. He also though it would be to their advantage to have assistant Custodians help with the maintenance, so as to acquaint them further with the Machines.

Mr. Bikle made motion that assistant Custodians should work with Machine Custodians, 3 evening, and rate of pay to be \$2.00 per hour. Letter will be sent them advising them of same, seconded by Mr. Zombro, was carried unamiously.

In old business a letter was received from Mr. Colton, our Attorney, thanking us for his appointment to the Board.

Board agreed to release information to the newspapers of the Custodians training program in Jamestown,  $N_{\bullet}Y_{\bullet}$ 

Board voted mnamiously that persons must be registered from address where they reside. We are to contact our attorney to find out what procedure to take in the above matter. Mr. Colton will be invited to attend August meeting to discuss the above subject and if not possible at that time he will attend a later meeting.

Meeting adjourned.

Mary L. Stahl